


 

 

As outlined in the records, in 2019 there were 3 personal data breaches reported to the 
Data Protection Commission (DPC). The risk ratings applied to these breaches were as 
follows: 1 High Risk, 1 Medium Risk, 1 Low Risk. 
 
No breaches were reported to the DPC to date for 2020. This is because all breaches so far 
this year have been either “near misses” (and not actual breaches) or they were “no risk 
breaches”  hi h are not required to be reported to the DPC.  
 
All suspected personal data breaches are recorded and risk assessed, in line with internal 
policies.  ached records indiciate the risk rating assigned to each suspected breach or 
near miss, and the follow up actions taken to prevent reoccurance. 
 

2. Appeal Rights  
 
In the event that you are not happy with this decision you can make an internal appeal by 
writing to the Freedom of Information Unit by e-mail to foi@hiqa.ie. A fee of €30 applies in 
the case   eal involving non-personal requests. You should make your appeal within 
4 weeks (20 working days) from the date of this letter, where a day is defined as a working 
day excluding, the weekend and public holidays, however, the making of a late appeal may 
be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
 
The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the matter by a more senior member 
of the staff of this body. 
 

3. Publication  
 

This Authority will publish a log of all non-personal Freedom of Information requests 
received on its website.  
 
If you have any queries in relation to this decision, please feel free to contact the FOI 
Officer on foi@hiqa.ie or 0858709023.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Dr Lydia Buckley  
 
Data Protection Officer 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 




